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;z; From the Editor

Hello, everyone!!

As you've probably already noticed, starting with this issue, I'm
changing the "look" of the newsletter a bit. | had a couple of people
at ALA ask me why the round table's logo wasn't on the newsletter,
and it got me thinking about doing some design work, so | would
really like yourinputonwhatI've done. If you like the changes, or have
some suggestions, please feel free to tell me! Also, as I'm sure
you're tired of hearing by now, | always need new material for future
issues, so please consider contributing something to the next
issue. May 15 is the deadline!

Thanks for the continued support!

Ken Wells, GLBTRT Newsletter Editor
kenwells@ufl.edu

i From the Co-Chairs

During the ALA Midwinter meetings in Philadelphia, it
became evident of how far this group has come within
ALA. This was a great conference for the Round Table. If
you have not heard, Barbara Gittings, the long time chairof
Honorary Membership by the ALA Council. If you are not
familiar with this award, the purpose is given as “

" Benefits of this honor
include: ALA membership dues waived for life, compli-
mentary conference registration for all ALA Midwinter

Meetings and Annual Conferences for life, complimentarycopi

listing on the ALA VIP list to receive complimentary

registration and preferential housing assignments at aIIfutureﬂﬂ”f@ﬁd@fhi@?tﬁl’é’éﬁ%% ‘QH&OAWJ&?&%?&JJ%?W

116 other people have been honored by ALA since the
award was first granted in 1893. Among these honorees
are Jimmy Carter, Major Owens, Oprah Winfrey, Andrew
Carnegie, Bill & Melinda Gates, Johnny Carson, and E.J.
Josey. This is a wonderful honor to be bestowed on
Barbara and she says she is “thrilled” to hear about it.
Barbara will have the opportunity to pick up her award in
Toronto during the Annual Conference Opening General
Session. | am sure she will have something to say, so |

putting together the packet for the ALA Awards Commit-
tee.

Anne and | are also happy that we have two wonderful
speakers coming to the Stonewall Awards breakfast in
Toronto. So don't forget to order your breakfast tickets
when you register for the conference on the ALA Web site
or through the form in

American Libraries. There may
also be some special guest speakers included too.

Michael Rowe will be one of the speakers. Rowe is theauthor of t

Looking For Brothers

Writing Below The Belt: Conversations
with Erotic Authors, that the Blade called, "Passionate,
intelligent. The astute commentaries about power
politics make for engaging reading.”" He has been
nominated for several Lambda Literary Awards for his
editing skills on Queer Fear and Queer Fear II. He is
also the co-editor of two original vampire anthologies,
Sons of Darkness and Brothers of the Night. Clive Barker
calls
John Preston, and there is a wonderful essay on this
mentoring relationship in Looking for Brothers. He is a
member of the Horror Writers Association and PEN
Canada. Michael lives in Toronto with his partner. There
is a interesting interview with Michael located at:
http://www.friendsofmerril.org/sol23.html#Queer%20Fear
where he talks about his writing, life, and influences.

Our other featured speaker will be lvan E. Coyote. lvan is
a writer, storyteller, and circus performer, and a member
of the celebrated performance collective Taste This, who
collaborated on Boys Like Her, a critically acclaimed and
award-winning book on gender and desire. She currently
performs with One-Trick Rodeo, an audio-visual
storytelling extravaganza. Her first book of short stories,
Close to Spider Man (2000), won the Danuta Gleed
Award, an award for the best first collection of short
fiction in the English language by a Canadian writer. Her
second book, One Man's Trash (2002) has garnered
international acclaim. Coyote was born and raised in

LA AR SRR TR, Ty SRS .

Area Reporter says, yote writes with spare elegance
and more than a little humor. She is a writer of excep-
tional skill." The Toronto Star adds Coyote is, "a
transgendered force whose over-the-top spoken word
performances are a legend on the West Coast."

| also want to draw attention to the candidates from the
Round Table that are running for ALA Council this spring.
Don’t hesitate to pass these names around if someone
asks you who they should vote for in the upcoming
elections.

Honor-arvlmembershin mav be contbrcedKork s IRennewl 7ead | led " A
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One councilor is elected from the smaller round tables
of ALA. Our candidate for the “Small Round Table”
councilor is TJ Lusher . Please support TJ, as this is the
first time we have been able to directly elect someone to
council to represent us, as well as the other small round
tables. | am glad that someone as dedicated as TJ
stepped forward to run for this slot.

We also have eight people running for ALA council on the at-large
ballot:

John DeSantis | David Easterbrook | Martin Garnar
Roland Hansen | David Midyette | Michael Miller
Larry Romans | Stephen Stratton

Steve Stratton , Social & Behavioral Sciences Librarian
Virginia Commonwealth University
sestratt@attbi.com

Anne L. Moore , Coordinator for Access Services
W.E.B. Du Bois Library

University of Massachusetts
amoore@library.umass.edu

$ Treasurer's Rﬁpmrt

In July of 1999 when the roundtable first came into existence
we had no members and had a negative balance of over
$5,000 as our net asset balance. By the end of our first year
we had over $5000 as a net asset balance and had exceeded
our goal of 100 members. Today as of the December 2002
account reports we have a membership of 520 and a net asset
balance of $13,000.

It was at the annual conference in Chicago 2000 that the
announcement was made that the roundtable will begin
seeking funds to set up an endowment fund so that the book
award will be self supporting. By the end of the evening of the
30" anniversary Gala there was $3000.00 in pledges made
from the floor.

As of December 2002, there was $20,150.36 in cash in the
account and another $8700.00 in pledges yet to arrive. The
final goal for my term of office is $40,000.00. The Roundtable
now has a fund raising committee that has been very active
and now has taken control of the fund raising process. Once
the goal of $40,000 has been met the next level to be reached
is $75,000.

At the $75,000 level, funds will be available to provide travel
assistance to our award winners and to revisit the dormant
idea of a third book award for young adult or children’s materi-
als. The next goal after that will be $100,000. Just think of the
things that we can do with that kind of money- a fourth award
for nonprint materials, or maybe a scholarship.

Before | step down as treasurer | will have started the process
to create our income producing investment fund AKA the book
award endowment fund. At midwinter | attended a treasurers
forum in which the ALA endowment fund was the main point of
discussion. | am now very conversant in the various accounting
definitions and the operations of the ALA endowment fund. If
anybody is really interested in this topic | will be very pleased to
share my note from the various meetings. The road we have
traveled to create this account is one that other roundtables will
soon be taking. It is possible that we will become the model
that these groups use to raise funds to set up their accounts.

When we started out as a roundtable many fiscal procedures
had to be created and policies established. Today the
roundtable fiscal operations are firmly in place with established
rules and guidelines. The ALA staff members in the accounting
office and the development office are very impressed with what
we have been able to do in these past four years. In fact we
have better fiscal control that some other groups within ALA
which has increased our visibility within the organization.

My four years as founding treasurer has enabled me to get to
know the members of our roundtable better and to meet and
work with many people within ALA. | was able to share ideas
and experiences with treasurers from many different
roundtables and divisions and learn from them as well. One
thing that | will miss is the interactions with these people but |
will not miss the many meetings that are associated with this
job. Now | can go to other meetings on such fun topics as
reference services and managing electronic services for the
public.

Soon you the membership will no longer have to listen to my
presentations at the steering committee meeting or have to put
up with my ongoing appeals for money. | can relax but Jim and
Margaret are very good at coming up with ways to get more
money out of the membership so beware and remember those
new goals have to be met.

I shall not endorse any candidate for the upcoming election but
I will be there to make sure that the new treasurer has all the
help and support that | did during my two terms. At this time |
wish to thank everybody who has contributed to money to the
operating expense funds and the book award fund. The various
members of the steering committees that | have interacted with
have been great and the staff at the ALA offices especially Saita
Orange and Tanga Morris have been really supportive. The next
two years should be exciting as | now get to help to choose the
next Stonewall Book Award winners.

Well | am off to go buy a new three piece banker suit, which |
hope to wear at our social in Toronto City Hall. | may even have
to have those dress shoes polished for the event.

Yours in Black Ink,

Norman Eriksen , Treasurer GLBTRT
n.eriksen@BrooklynPublicLibrary.org
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Book Review: Recent History, by Anthony Giardina
Reviewed by: Russ Singletary , rpsingl@yahoo.com

Unlike many in our literate circle, | do not read as much as |
should, or at least | am one of the few to admit to it publicly. It
goes without saying, however, that few of us, at least in my
recent memory of history, truly want to appear to be outside the
circle, even if we blatantly lie there, floundering for affection.

Just last fall, | read what may be the most heart-wrenching story
of personal development and interpersonal awareness that |
have come across. The book, Recent History: A Novel by
Anthony Giardina, was published in 2001. How timelessly this
nugget of a gem shines! It does, indeed, appear to read as
recent history of our own, as faint memory of our life that we
relive as we turn its 250 pages.

Giardina's story about a father's coming of age (so late in life,
perhaps) and about a son's (late in life, so the son thought)
brought tears to my eyes the first time | read it, and did the
same for the subsequent times | re-read my dog-earred pages
and underlined passages. | lent this book to several friends,
nearly crystalline reflections of its principal characters. The
book is marred from bathtub water and salty tear, but its story
does not wither.

If you have not read this book, | would encourage you--at the
very least--to pick up a copy in a library or bookstore and read
the first, 187th, and last pages.

The book's protagonist writes that, as a historian, "my training
taught me that lives contain coded moments that hold in them a
kind of template for everything that happens afterward....And so
for me, the phone call, the trip, the dropping of the ashes, and
the decision Gina and | made afterward, all of these
constitute...the signifying moment of the second half of my life."

What that paragraph does not tell the casual reader is this: The
phone call was made by the mother of the straight guy's
childhood gay friend. The trip was to visit her, which would bring
up the issue of his gay father. The ashes were those of the gay
friend, who had died of AIDS-related complications. And the
decision?

Fast forward a hundred pages, to the final page: "l would like to
tell the story about what happened to us (straight guy and his
wife, Gina) after that night, about our little girls and about the life
we live now, about my (gay) father, with whom I have grown
closer, and my (straight) mother, with whom | have not, but in
the end | suppose the important thing is that | have stepped into
it. | have taken a step, and the requirement now is that | not slip
back, not allow myself to return to the place where | was

outside things."

A 12-year-old boy of the 1960s likely feels "outside things"
when his father leaves him and his mother--to begin a new life,
with another man.

Outside is not a pretty place. It is certainly not a warm one.

The idea of being outside of something reminds me of a
Chicago psychotherapist who defines male homosexuality as a
reaction to the loneliness of adulthood, of junior-high physical
education classes where the lanky remain forever unchosen, of

women who sing tenor in the church choir, of blacks in the rural
American South circa 1950, of whites in South Africa circa
1980.

Giardina's slightly encouraging, frightfully engaging novel of
compact form unbinds us from memories of caged, partitioned
selves and gently nudges us to let go of the "terrible resis-
tance" to remain outside our humanity.

Singletary is a knowledge management consultant with the
Cadence Group Inc. and is assigned to the corporate strategy
and planning unit of a Fortune 100 communications company
based in Atlanta, Georgia.

il

ducation Assembly

-

Education Assembly Highlights from ALA Midwinter 2003

The main highlight of this year's midwinter meeting was that
the American Library Association/Allied Professional Associa-
tion (ALA/APA) recently achieved 501(c) 6 organizational status.

A brief history of events that lead to the creation of ALA/APA : In
the last 1990s when many MLS granting institutions were
considering dropping the word “library” from the name of their
school and/or degree and merging with computer information
schools which took many forms... from become a single
school conferring a single degree of Masters in Information
Science, to an Information Science School offering degrees in
information science (MIS) and library science (MLS)... This had
the effect of leaving librarians feeling marginalized... the poor
relations of the information superhighway. In the midst of this
turmoil an ALA member brought a resolution to ALA for a vote
that stipulated that ALA should not grant accreditation to any
school that did not have “Library” in its name. This collection of
events led ALA and the library communities at large to take an
in depth look at their profession and began grappling with
articulating what it actually means to be a librarian.

The other topic of discussion was the status of the Core
Competencies and Core Values to the profession of
librarianship. A draft of these documents were submitted to
ALA and their ruling was that ALA/APA need to get the draft out
to a wider audience for comment, review and possible revision.
These documents along with the documents that came out of
the first two Congresses on Professional Education (1999) and
Continuing Education (2000) are currently available on the web;
and the third Congress focusing on Support Staff is scheduled
for May 2003.

Please visit http://www.ala.org/hrdr/ala_apa.html to review and
comment on these documents. For the documents on the first
two congresses, go to http://www.ala.org/congress/

This is your profession and your future; let your voices be heard.

SydneyK. Allen

University Libraries

SUNY, University at Albany
518-442-3625
skallen@uamail.albany.edu
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Knowing Our Place:
Moving Diversity to the Center of Library Dialogue

Diversity Matters. Although it can be discouraging at times to
observe a cultural climate that regards itself as ‘liberal’ take on
increasingly conservative attitudes, it is important that those of
us who believe in the ideals of equity, civil justice, and social
inclusion hang on to our soap boxes just a little longer. In
libraries especially, it is critical that we continue to forward the
agenda of not mere ‘tolerance’, but an exuberant embrace of
difference. The very books, films, and CDs we make accessible
speak to the richness created by variances in opinion, ideology
and systems of belief. We must strive to mirror that richness in
the makeup of our profession. Whether we are hearing or sight
impaired, non-native English speakers, gay, lesbian or
transgendered, Latino, Native, Black or Asian, poor or striving-
class, libraries should be relevant to our lived experience and
our present information needs. We should be able to find
ourselves named in the pages of books, see our reflections in
images, and, most importantly, meet ourselves at the reference
desk.

Working in a public library setting for my entire career, and
making use of academic libraries as an adjunct professor for
the last four years, | am always amazed at how our profession
manages, often with meager resources, to rise to the chal-
lenges set before it. In 2003—as the Supreme Court weighs in
on affirmative action in the University of Michigan case, as
Georgia debates confederate symbolism on the state flag, as
the most socially and economically vulnerable among us are
increasingly being left jobless, homeless and hopeless—one
of the largest challenges that librarianship will face is being
able to walk the talk of inclusion and diversity. That means
moving beyond lip service, recognizing and calling out the race,
class, and sex biases that are sometimes so culturally and
professionally entrenched they become invisible.

There is a place for each of us, whomever we are in libraries
and librarian ship—the center! Know your place. Claim it.

Tracie D. Hall
Newly Appointed Director, ALA Office for Diversity

Bio Info: Presently Community Librarian at the Albany Ave Branch of
the Hartford Public Library. Hall was formerly Youth Services
Librarian at the New Haven Free Public Library and Young Adult
Specialist at Seattle Public Library. She directed a Youth Homeless
Shelter in Greater Los Angeles before coming to libraries. She writes
and stares out of her kitchen window at the Quinnipiac River in her
free time.

GLBTRT Newsletter (ISSN 1533-7219) is an official
publication of the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual,
Transgendered Round Table of the American Library
Association. It appears quarterly in March, June, September,
and December. Subscriptions are included in your membership
fee to the round table via annual membership to the GLBTRT.

American Library Association

50 E. Huron St.,

Chicago, IL 60611

Letters to the editor, correspondance to the above address
care of:
Ken Wells , GLBTRT Newsletter Editor
kenwells@ufl.edu

% MEH’T[)EI"S!’]iD Committee

I am currently in the process of creating a database for the
members of the GLBT Roundtable. Anne and Steve have asked
me to include everyone’s past and present positions. (Don’'t go
there) Being the Baby/Toddler/Incipient Roundtable that we are,
we don’t have all this information in one place yet, so | will need
your help. Feel free to send me anything and everything you
might want on this database. You can even send me a note to
make sure your name is included and that your entry is up-to-
date. 500 emails? | am not afraid.

It's time to think about what we can do to make our booth in
Toronto the most magnificent of all. Visitors in Atlanta really
enjoyed stopping by. At least we brought a smile to many faces.
And some red faces also. But, in the process, | think we
provided some valuable information. | welcome all ideas.

Thanks!
Emily Edwards , Membership Chair
EEDWARDS@Ileegov.com

=7 -
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Councillor Kyle Rae will host the reception in the Rotunda of
City Hall, 100 Queen Street East, from 6pm-8pm on Sunday
June 22, 2003. The Canadian Gay and Leshian Archives will
be installing the National Portrait collection in the space. It'll be
the kick off of Pride Week celebrations as the Rainbow Flag
gets raised at City Hall the next day. As for Pride Week - more
information is available at www.pridetoronto.com but of interest
to those who may be planning to stay on and enjoy the festivi-
ties, the popular Dyke March is held on the 28th of June and
the Pride Parade is held on the 29th.

Getting to City Hall from the Convention Centre is straight
forward. A cab ride would cost no more than about $5 to $6, if
that. Getting there by subway is also dead easy. From the
Convention Centre walk east to the corner of Front and
University, go north to King and University and enter the
subway. You're at the St. Andrew station and you will go
northbound one station to the Osgoode station. Exit at street
level (Queen and University) and walk east on the north side of
Queen to New City Hall. Cross Nathan Phillips Square to get to
the entrance to City Hall.

The map at the Conference Site makes it very clear as the
subway stops, the Convention Centre and the New City Hall
are marked. For those who like to walk, plan on 15 to 20
minutes.

See you in June.

Greg Kelner , Manager, City-Wide Services
Toronto Public Library

5120 Yonge Street

Toronto, Ontario, Canada

M2N 5N9

Phone: (416) 395-5502
Fax: (416) 395-5542
E-mail: gkelner@tpl.toronto.on.ca
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First Stonewall Award Winners Announced!!

The Stonewall Book Award Committee is pleased to an-
nounce the winners of the newly renamed book awards.

The GaRy, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Round Table
(GLBTRT) of the American Library Association (ALA) is
pleased to announce the winners of the 2003 Stonewall Book
Awards. Noél Alumit, author of “Letters to Montﬁom_ery Clift”
(MacAdam/Cage Publishing), is the winner of the literature
award, and Joanne Meyerowitz, author of “How Sex Changed:
A History of Transsexuality in the United States” (Harvard
University Press), is the winner of the nonfiction award. The
announcement was made January 26 at the ALA’s Midwinter
Meeting in Philadelphia. The awards will be presented at the
2003 ALA Annual Conference in Toronto, June 19-25.

Letters to Montgomery Clift  weaves 1980’s Filipino culture,
refugee issues, world policy and politics with personal
struggle into a masterful and brilliant first novel. Alumit's
writing is terse, unfolding in brief bursts like scenes from a

play.

How Sex Changed: A History of Transsexuality in the United
States is an exhaustively résearched historical study. The
author succeeds at expertly exploring the subtle distinctions
between sexuality and g?ender in plainspoken language.
Meyerowitz, Professor of History at Indiana University,
demystifies the confusion and mystery associated with
transsexuality.

The Stonewall Award, formerly called the ALA Gay, Lesbian,
Bisexual and Transgendered (GLBT) Book Award, was
established in 1971 and is the oldest award of its kind.

The literature honor books are:

étr‘?Wim )Two Boys by Jamie O’Neill (Scribner/Simon &
chuster

Fingersmith by Sarah Waters (Riverhead/Penguin-Putnam)
Middlesex by Jeffrey Eugenides (Farrar Straus and Giroux)
Lantern Bearers by Ronald Frame (Counterpoint Press)

The nonfiction honor books are:

Dress Codes: Of Three Girlhoods — My Mother's, My Father's,
and M/ne&)l)/ Noelle Howey (Picador)
Glenway Wescott Personally: A Biography by Jerry Rosco
%Jnlversn of Wisconsin Press) ]

are and Commonplace Flowers: The Story of Elizabeth
Bishop and Lota de Macedo Soares Carmen L. Oliveira
translated by Neil K. Besner (Rutgers University Press)
Sex Crime Panic: A Journey to the Paranoid Heart of the
1950s by Neil Miller (Alyson Publications)

The winners will be honored at the annual Book Awards
Breakfast, Monday June 23, 2003 in Toronto, Canada. Please
join us for this wonderful celebration!

Special thanks to the Book Awards Committee Members:

Vice-Chair/Chair-Elect, Cecil Hixon, New York Public Library
Lisa Johnston, Sweet Briar College
John DeSantis, Dartmouth College
Karl Fattig, Bowdoin College
~_Marshall Shore, Phoenix Public Library )
Patricia Pereira-Pujol, Florida International University
Don Yarman, State of Ohio
Iﬁ/nn Evarts, Sauk Prairie (WB High School
atie Lynds, San Francisco Public Library
Jamie McGrath, Oakland (Ca)
Chet Mulawka, San Mateo County (Ca) Library
Nick Rosselli, Indiana University Northwest
Cal Zunt, Cleveland Public Library

Ellen Bosman , Chair

Technical Services Librarian
Indiana University Northwest Library
ebosman@iun.edu

L S EHEHH
Vﬁy Awards Breakiast

GLBT ANNUAL BOOKAWARDS BREAKFAST
Monday, June 23, 2003
7:30-10 a.m.

Join your GLBT friends and colleagues for the annual celebra-
tion of the GLBT/RT Book Awards. Now in its 32" year, the
winners will receive awards under their new name, The
Stonewall Book Awards.

Our Keynote speakers are, Michael Rowe, award winning
journalist and essayist, editor of Queer Fear | & I, and five
time Lamda Literary Award Finalist and Ivan E. Coyote,
performer and author of the award winning Close to Spider
Man and One Man’s Trash.

Meet Noél Alumit author of this year’s literature award winner:
Letters To Montgomery Clift , Barbara Gittings, chair of the
ALA gay task force 1971-1986, noted gay activist, and honorary
member of ALA , and N! ancy Garden, award winning author
and friend of the round table.

This has been a sell-out event in the past, so join us and
make your reservations early.

If you have not registered, please submit your registration for
the Breakfast at that time. If you have already registered, but
did not add on the Breakfast, it's not too late to do so. You can
register online for the breakfast only, or fax in your request to
312-280-1538.

It has been our policy not to sell tickets at the conference. We
are considering having some available for those who truly
have found out about it at the last minute (book sellers, press,
etc.). If you know of anyone outside of GLBT-RT or ALA who
would like to attend the event, please have them contact me by
email: rl_jaguay@yahoo.com.

One of the traditions of our breakfast is the printed program. It
lists the current winner, past winners and is a wonderful
momento of the event and our Round Table’s work. The ads
make the program pay for itself...so, if you have any ad
suggestions, know of someone who would most likely take an
ad out, or would like to place an ad yourself, here are the
rates.

Full page=$100, Half=$50, Quarter=$25 Inside the front and
back cover=$200. Usually publishers take out the inside cover
ads. The ads also make the publication better, as we can also
afford pictures, etc.

The deadline for ads is May 19th, 2003.

Please mail checks and ad copy to:
Robert L. Jaquay
Director, Sanford Town Library
629 Albany-Shaker Rd
Loudonville, NY 12211-1126

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Jaquay.
Bob Jaquay , Chair

Breakfast Planning Committee
rl_jaquay@yahoo.com









SUBSCRIPTION INFORMATION:

This newsletter is now included in your member-
ship fee to the GLBTRT via your regular ALA
membership registration.  Just be sure to join the
GLBTRT when you renew your membeship orinitially
join.

Subscription questions should be forwarded to the
newsletter editor at kenwells@ufl.edu.

Thank you for your support!!

GLBTRT Newsletter
Ken Wells, Editor
c/o GLBTRT
ALA/OLOS

50 East Huron St.
Chicago IL 60611

TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL

DELIVER IMMEDIATELY

First Class U.S. Malil



